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ORA RECOMMENDS COMMISSION REJECT 

SDG&E’S VALLEY-RAINBOW TRANSMISSION LINE 
The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) on February 4 issued its report on San Diego Gas & Electric Company’s (SDG&E) proposed Valley-Rainbow Transmission Project.  ORA recommends that the California Public Utilities Commission reject SDG&E’s application.

SDG&E had initially proposed this new 500 kV high voltage transmission line located in northern San Diego County and southwestern Riverside County to address forecast reliability problems for SDG&E stemming from a shortage of generation available to SDG&E. However, ORA’s analysis finds that the events of 2001—large amounts of new generation being constructed in southern California and Baja, higher utility rates, and increased efforts at energy efficiency—have all acted together to defer the need for this line to meet reliability requirements.

ORA also finds that the project has few other benefits. Contrary to the assertions of SDG&E and the California Independent System Operator, ORA’s analysis shows that construction of this line will do almost nothing to reduce power costs in San Diego or the rest of California.  Although SDG&E contends that the line may be necessary to allow for increased exports of electricity north from the SDG&E service territory, ORA’s production cost modeling revealed that it was extremely unlikely that SDG&E would ever face a need or opportunity to export more electricity north from its service territory than its current transmission capacity can carry.

ORA notes that the projected cost of the project, including the interest charges accrued during construction, is estimated to be about $350 million with an  annual carrying charge to ratepayers of approximately $60 million. However, benefits in the form of lower energy costs amounted to far less than $1 million over the 2005-2010 period under the most likely scenarios. The project is clearly not cost-effective.

In testimony accompanying the report, ORA notes that several state agencies are now involved in transmission line planning and permitting or financing, including the Public Utilities Commission, the CAISO, and perhaps in the near future the California Power Authority. The fragmentation of review that has occurred with this project, has masked accountability for approval of projects such as this one. As exemplified by the Valley-Rainbow proceeding,  ORA believes the Public Utilities Commission has an appropriate and necessary role in the review of transmission projects, as the agency most sensitive to cost-effectiveness issues and with the most accountability to ratepayers.

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates is an independent arm of the Public Utilities Commission that represents ratepayer interests.
A more detailed report on ORA's preliminary analysis is available on ORA's website at www.ora.ca.gov.  
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